Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF CHILDREN AND FAMILIES
Mental Health Program
RULE NOS.:
RULE TITLES:

65E-12.105
Minimum Staffing Standards

65E-12.107
Minimum Standards for Crisis Stabilization Units (CSUs)

The Department of Children and Families hereby gives notice: An order has been issued disposing of the petition for variance from subsection 65E-12.105(5) and paragraph 65E-12.107(3)(c), Florida Administrative Code, from David Lawrence Centers. The Notice of Variances and Waivers was published in Vol. 48, No. 222 of the Florida Administrative Register on November 15, 2022. Subsection 65E-12.105(5) requires a minimum of one Registered Nurse to be available for shifts between 7:00 a.m. to 11:00 p.m. to assure the appropriate handling and administration of medication and the completion of nursing assessments. A Licensed Practical Nurse may substitute for one Registered Nurse when two would otherwise be required based on the number of beds. Paragraph 65E-12.107(3)(c) requires every order given by telephone to be received and recorded immediately only by a registered nurse with the physician’s or psychiatrist’s name, and signed by the physician or psychiatrist within 24 hours. Such telephone orders shall include a progress note that an order was made by telephone, the content of the order, justification, time, and date.

The petition for variance from subsection 65E-12.105(5) was granted because Petitioner demonstrated a substantial hardship and that the underlying purpose of the statute will likely be achieved. The variance will terminate if the Department later determines this constitutes an unnecessary risk to the health and safety of patients or if the Licensed Practical Nurses act outside their scope of practice. The petition for variance from paragraph 65E-12.107(3)(c) was denied because Petitioner did not demonstrate a substantial hardship or that the underlying purpose of the statute will be achieved.

A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting: Agency Clerk, Department of Children and Families, 2415 North Monroe Street, Suite 400, Tallahassee, FL 32303 or Agency.Clerk@myflfamilies.com.
